UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
Nationai Marine Fisheries Service

FO. Box 21668

Juneau, Alaska 99802-1668

January 19, 2006

Dennis E. Bscheor,

Regional Forester

USDA Forest Service
Alaska Region

P.O. Box 21628

Junean, Alaska 999802-1628

RE: Navy Timber Sale — Scoping Comments
Dear Mr. Bschor:

The National Marine Fishenies Service (NMFS) reviewed the USDA Forest Service,
December 7, 2005, request for scoping commments on the proposed use of helicopters to
access inventory plots i wildemess. The Forest Service identified three key issues and
outlined six alternatives that will be analyzed in an environmental assessment (EA).
Based on the information available NMFS determined that the proposed action should not
impact NMEFS trust resources. Therefore, we offer no scoping comments on this action.

NMEFS may offer comments on the EA during public review. If you have any questions
please contact Cindy Hartmann at 907-586-75835.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Mecum
Acting Administrator, Alaska Region

ce: ADNR, Petersburg, Jim Canello, jim_cariellofidnr.state.ak us
USFWS, Juneay, Steve Brochmann, steve brockmarnn@ifws, sov
USFWS, Juneau, Richard Enriquez, Richard_Enrigueziefws.gov
USFS, Juneau, Ron Dunlap, ridunlapiis.fed.us
EPA, Juneau, Chris Meade, meade.chris@@epa.gov
ADF&G, Juneau, Tom Schumacher, tomn_schumacherfishvame.siate.ak.us
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